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CITY OF SANTA BARBARA


COUNCIL AGENDA REPORT

AGENDA DATE:
March 27, 2007
TO:
Mayor and Councilmembers

FROM:
Business Division, Waterfront Department 
SUBJECT:
Lease Agreement With Channel Islands National Marine Sanctuary
RECOMMENDATION:  
That Council approve a three-year Supplemental Lease Agreement with the United States Government for the Channel Islands National Marine Sanctuary offices at $2.74 per square foot totaling $4,050.20 per month for 1,476 square feet of office space in the Waterfront Center Building at 113 Harbor Way.
DISCUSSION:
The United States Government has leased office space in the Waterfront Center Building via the General Services Administration (GSA) since the City acquired the building from the Navy in 1995. The current lease began in 1997 and will expire on April 1, 2007. The current rent is $2,952 ($2.00 per square foot), including utilities and three parking spaces. The current lease does not have a CPI adjustment or any kind of rent escalation clause, which is typical of Federal government GSA leases. 

The office space is used by the Channel Islands National Marine Sanctuary (Sanctuary). Sanctuary responsibilities include a mandate to inventory sites, encourage research, provide public education and oversee responsible visitor use of the Channel Islands.
In February GSA indicated that the agency would like to extend its lease for three more years and provided a Supplemental Lease Agreement form, which is the Federal government’s version of a lease amendment. Staff negotiated a monthly rent of $4,050.20 ($2.74 per square foot), representing a 37% increase of $1,098 per month. The basic lease terms are as follows:

Term: 
Two years, with a one-year option
Rent: 

$4,050.20 per month ($2.74 p.s.f.), no escalation clause
Utilities:
Included in rent

All other terms remain unchanged. The lease is consistent with Harbor Master Plan leasing policy as it is an ocean-related government office use. The Harbor Commission recommended approval of the lease agreement with the Sanctuary at the March 15, 2007, meeting.

ATTACHMENT:
Site plan
PREPARED BY:
Scott Riedman, Waterfront Business Manager
SUBMITTED BY:
John N. Bridley, Waterfront Director
APPROVED BY:

City Administrator's Office
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